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www.lvusc.org
[bookmark: _GoBack]LVUSC Board Meeting – February 13, 2017December 14
8:05pmCalled to order: 8:08pm

Board Present: -- Quoruem
	
	Present
	Absent

	Larissa Chen
	X
	

	Paul Ciavolella 
	
	X

	Dennis Even
	X
	

	Matt Gegenfurtner
	X
	

	Rich Mastriani
	X
	

	Dave Mauldin
	X
	

	Paul Prata
	X
	

	Steven Robinson
	
	X

	Melissa Tuleya
	X
	

	Isabel Vieira
	X
	

	John Viera
	X
	

	Joe Wallace
	
	X



Board-Elect Members:
· Larissa Chen
· Melissa Tuleya
· Dennis Even
· Dave Mauldin


Club Member(s) present: Susan Thornton

Dennis emailed MCYSA report to everyone earlier.

Uniforms:  
· Possible uniform change.  We can keep our current one for up to one more year based on inventory.  The new black socks and black shorts, blue shirt and white shirt samples all look good.  It was voted on that all teams will get the new uniform in the Fall of 2017, except for the oldest teams (only a year left with LVU), who can opt to stick with current ones

· Practice shirts (currently $14). Could add to the uniform kit and increase the price.  It would make us look better and more uniform at practices, but there was concern that kids wouldn’t wear them to practices anyway. Dennis will look into possible lower pricing if ordered together with the uniforms.  Puma is likely sponsoring the Highlands Cup, will provide banners, fliers, possibly tryout banners and the tryouts as well.

Finance:
· Paul C. submitted report by email.  Issues regarding club money vs. HC money, difficult to tease apart which is which.

· Kickz is all paid up so far. They agreed to change their late fee to kick in at 45 days rather than 30.  They have been flexible in the past but we certainly have pushed it. Teams who are more than 10 days past their invoice date will be responsible for their late fees.  The rest will need to be analyzed (eg accounts that were 33 days late).  It is not spelled out in our contract. Paul C. and Dennis will work on this.  A lot of that time gets eaten up by processing time.

Tryouts:  
Looking at 
· April 17-21, (possibly 18-21 due to Easter)
· April 24-28: Supplemental tryouts and result compilation, 
· May 1-5: teams formed
· May 8-12: teams finalized and B teams notified
· May 15-19: send out results
Gives us wiggle room time-wise

· Trainers - Could still use Kickz, just not Stu and Gareth/that age group’s regular trainer
· Head coach and trainer get one vote combined, then 2 Board members and an unfamiliar trainer.
· Q: Why have the head trainer score at all?
A: For intangibles, kids who are good but their skills are not seen at tryouts
New process will include foot skills portion, a focus on defensive playing/goalie – not just scrimmage the whole time.  Process will be different for younger vs. older players

Other:
· Steel Force and Vortex are registering through Rec, we do not need to pay usage fee for them.
· PCNs are ready to go; Melissa will review flighting with coaches
· Shed – need to work on it; late March/early April. Dave contacting Paul re: possible Boy Scout volunteer

Highlands Cup:
· Isabel ordered coach business cards to distribute to teams
· Check how many food handler certificates each team has
· Choose team liaisons, set meetings
· Kathy set out blast to teams/contacts
· Do we need Califon fields? Will depend on # of teams that register

Next LVUSC Board Meeting is:  Monday, March 13, 2017 at 8pm.

Adjourned: 9:35pm
image1.emf
SOCCER @ CLUB










